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November 16, 2023 

Hon. Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Premier’s Office 
Room 281 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON  M7A 1A1 
premier@ontario.ca 

Re: Resolution in Support for Bill 21, Fixing Long-Term Care Amendment Act 

Dear Premier Ford, 

At its meeting on November 14, 2023 Elgin County Council considered a resolution passed 
by the Council of the Corporation of the City of Cambridge in support of Bill 21, Fixing the 
Long-Term Care Amendment Act (Till death do us part), and passed the following 
resolution: 

“Moved by: Councillor Noble 
Seconded by: Councillor Couckuyt 

RESOLVED THAT Elgin County Council support the resolution from the Council of the City 
of Cambridge regarding support of Bill 21, Fixing Long-Term Care Amendment Act; and 

THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to the Premier of Ontario, Member of Parliament 
Karen Vecchio, and all Ontario Municipalities. 

Motion Carried.” 

A copy of the motion from the City of Cambridge is attached for your reference. 

Yours truly, 

Jenna Fentie 
Manager of Administrative Services/Deputy Clerk 
jfentie@elgin.ca 

cc Karen Vecchio, Member of Parliament 
All Ontario Municipalities 

www.elgincounty.ca · 450 Sunset Drive, St. Thomas, ON N5R 5V1 · (519) 631 - 1460 
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50 Dickson Street Cambridge ON NI R 5W8 P.O. Box 669 
Phone 519-623- 1340 • www.cambridge.ca 

The Corporation of the City of Cambridge 
Corporate Services Department 

Clerk’s Division 
The City of Cambridge 

Tel: (519) 740-4680 ext. 4585 
mantond@cambridge.ca 

October 27, 2023 

Re: Support for Bill 21, Fixing Long-Term Care Amendment Act 

At its Council Meeting of October 24, 2023, the Council of the Corporation of the City of 
Cambridge passed the following Motion: 

WHEREAS the care, support, and happiness of older adults in Cambridge is a priority 
for City Council; 

WHEREAS older adults deserve dignity in care and should have the right to live with 
their partner as they age; 

WHEREAS within the Province of Ontario couples do not have the right to be 
accommodated together when entering long term care facilities; 

WHEREAS the separation of spouses upon entering long term care facilities is a 
common occurrence across Ontario; 

WHERAS Bill 21, Fixing Long-Term Care Amendment Act (Till death do us part) was 
first introduced in the provincial legislature in 2019 and was reintroduced in 2022; 

WHEREAS Bill 21 amends the Residents’ Bill of Rights set out in section 3 of Fixing 
Long-Term Care Act, 2021 by adding the right of residents not to be separated from 
their spouse upon admission and to have accommodation made available for both 
spouses so they may continue to live together; 

WHEREAS Bill 21 passed its second reading in the provincial legislature on 
November 15, 2022 and was subsequently ordered referred to the Standing 
Committee on Social Policy and has since yet to be called to the Standing Committee; 

WHEREAS the Conservative provincial Government may bring forward a new Bill that 
in principle supports the intent of Bill 21 to fix the Long-Term Care Amendment Act; 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Cambridge supports any future Bill to fix the 
Long-Term Care Amendment Act; 

mailto:mantond@cambridge.ca
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50 Dickson Street Cambridge ON NI R 5W8 P.O. Box 669 
Phone 519-623-1340 • www.cambridge.ca 

AND THAT the City of Cambridge requests the provincial legislature enact any current 
and future proposed Bills to fix the Long-Term Care Amendment Act. 

AND FURTHER THAT the City Clerk be directed to send a copy of this motion to the 
Region of Waterloo, Province of Ontario, The Honourable Premier of Ontario, The 
Right Honourable Provincial Members of Parliament, and all Ontario Municipalities. 

Should you have any questions related to the approved resolution, please contact 
me. 

Yours Truly, 

Danielle Manton 
City Clerk 

Cc: (via email) 
Hon. Premier Ford 
Hon. Provincial Members of Parliament 
Region of Waterloo 
Province of Ontario 
All Ontario Municipalities 




